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Official Newsletter of the 

LAUNCESTON MODEL AERO CLUB 

Presidents Report 
Gerry de Groot 
Phone 6369 5284 / mobile 0417 536 200 
Email: degroots@activ8.net.au 
Hello Everyone. 

Another month has come and gone. For some it’s a busy time of the year, with reduced opportunities for 
flying; the weather is less cooperative too, so it can be difficult to get a good flying day, sometimes. I 
subscribe to Flying Models from the US and it appears that American flyers seem to be moving towards a 
system where they have a building season (in winter) and a flying season in summer. This maybe due to 
changing weather patterns (global warming), or it could be related to the sorts of models that they fly (or 
that I read about in magazines). Speaking of weather and changes, some time ago I read on the internet 
an account of a flier who, because he lived on the (windy) west coast of Ireland, had only half an hour’s 
advance notice that the weather would be suitable for model flying.  Now that would be a challenge!  

Still on the Internet, there are accounts of ARF models being put into service without an adequate check 
of structural integrity. It seems that a problem that used to be widespread, i.e., not enough glue in certain 
key areas, has re-emerged. It is something that may be worth checking if you have just purchased an 
ARF. 

Although noted elsewhere in this issue, don’t forget the Annual Dinner! It promises to be a good time!  

Finally, have you ever wondered why small airports were called flying fields? It comes from the early days 
of flying when light aircraft could not really handle much in the way of crosswinds. The idea was that you 
took off in whatever direction put you directly into wind. This meant you needed a square field to cope with 
all the possible directions from which the wind might come. Interestingly, this idea never really caught on 
in Australia, where we have traditionally always had “airstrips” oriented into the prevailing wind. However 
we still use the term “flying field” 

See you at the flying field Gerry 

 

 

 

 

P.O. Box 1204 Launceston 7250   Website: lmacrc.com 
 

Special Note re State Thermal Glider Championship 2007 
This year the Championship is being held at Valley field on Saturday November 10th 

commencing at 10am. For more info contact Mary Bainbridge Mary.Bainbridge@bigpond.com  
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Secretary’s Report 
Geoff Hays 
Telephone 6326 7967 / mobile 0408 559 806      
E-mail: ghays7@bigpond.com   
Hello Everyone. 
                      Well here we are again, it sure does not take long for a month to slip by,I do not have a lot to report 
about this month so I will make my bit a little bit this time. I would draw your attention to our annual dinner coming 
up next month Friday November 16th at the Centennial Hotel in Bathurst Street 7 PM for 7-30 PM do try to 
make an effort to come. 
We had a great time of socialising last year at this venue and we will be drawing our Christmas raffle on the night 
as well, a big basket full of goodies that some one has to win, it could be you. 
Please let me know if you are coming and the numbers by Monday 12th November 
 
If you haven’t been to the field for a while you have not as yet seen our new TX Pound building, 
This is now completed and it is working very well. NO more lugging out the tea trolley or frequency board, it is all 
out there conveniently now for all to use, and I am pleased to report that everyone seems to be making good use of 
it for what it is intended for. 
We will notice the convenience too when the sun gets warmer and the shade it will provide us will be very 
welcome. 
 
The grass is now growing very well and at last we are back with a decent strip and a dedicated flight line where the 
grass is a tad higher than the rest, we have waited now a long time to get to this point and it looks a picture. 
 
As Mentioned last month the club property locks have now been changed, the old keys will still open the toilets at 
the moment but these locks too will be changed to suit the clubhouse and general shed in the next couple of 
weeks, then the old keys will not be any use any more.  
 
Birthday greetings this month go to 7 members and we wish them all the best for their special day. 
They are: - Royce Close, Graeme Jones, Andrew McEntyre, David Munday, Daniel Tantemsapya, Cliff and Daniel 
Walters. 
 
Some of our members may not be aware that I have club stickers and cloth badges for your hats or jackets, 
Stickers are $1.00 for a sheet of 4, of different sizes and look great on that new model, see me if you would like 
some  
 
Well that’s about it from me for this month I would leave you all with this thought to ponder???  
Old is when your doctor doesn’t bother to x-ray you anymore: he just holds you up to the light.      
So as always  
Happy landings all   
Geoff. 

 

 
 

New Transmitter Pound 
 

Merv coaching while Kevin flying Nara retrieving after Pattern flight 
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Around the Hangar 
Contest Directors Report 

 Andrew McEntyre 

Telephone 6384 1048 / mobile 0408 969 360 

E-mail: and.mac@bigpond.com 

Hi Everyone.   

  It was a nice change to have some relief from the wind for the Pattern and coaching 
day last Saturday although the wind returned later in the day. It has been sometime since most of us 
had flown Pattern so we all seemed a little rusty. Nice to see we had some new comers having a go 
such as Nara and Chris with Greg showing he has not lost his touch. We completed two rounds in the 
morning followed by two after lunch, by this time the wind had become much stronger. Thanks to 
Jacques and Merv for the scoring and George for the photo’s, there is a number of good shots on the 
website. Lets hope that the wind settles down next month as on Saturday 17th November the first of 7 
Cell Electric is underway. Remember the old saying I will have one last flight before I go home, many 
of us do in Kevin’s case this was another one of these days that the last flight ended up crashing 
Merv’s model in paddock. Kevin had flown Merv’s model in the Pattern event for the first three rounds 
and his last round he flew the Magic, hence he scored the highest amount of points in one round for 
the day. I have listed some upcoming events at the end of the MAAA newsletter to keep in mind the 
Annual Dinner and the 7 Cell events in November. For some events coming up in the future where 
there is a large number at the field and many flyers on the flight line at any one time I propose to 
introduce a Flight Line Marshall.  This will help the smooth operation of the flight line and hopefully 
prevent any confusion that may accrue.  This was a suggestion by one of the members and I feel that 
the idea is a good one. This will not be the case for all events just those days where a large number 
of flyers are present. This was Merv’s Twister before the end of the day bad luck Merv what a great 
model. Happy Flying I hope the weather improves. 

  Andrew. 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

   

 

       
  

 

 

 

  

  
  

 

Kevin carrying Merv’s Model after crashing 
in the paddock, I believe Kevin had the 
sticks at the time.  

Check the spinner the ground is very 
hard. Merv was disappointed that Kevin 
had broken his propeller.  

1st Kevin Hay after 4 rounds 1627 
2nd Greg Robertson      ‘’       1568 
3rd Andrew McEntyre    ‘’       1397 
4th Chris Klimeck           “       1213 
5th Nara Tantemsapya           714 Two Rounds 
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MODEL AERONAUTICAL 

ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA INC.    
NewsletterNewsletterNewsletterNewsletter    

NO. 5/2007NO. 5/2007NO. 5/2007NO. 5/2007    
 

President:  Mike Close, PO Box 146, West Pennant Hills NSW 2125 
 Telephone: 02 9872 6469    Fax: 02 9871 0408 

Vice President:  Theo Merrifield, 25 Jecks St  Rockingham WA 6168   
 Telephone: 089 528 3124 

Secretary:   Kevin Dodd, 16 Illidge Rd Victoria Point QLD 4165 
 Telephone: (07) 3207 9067  Fax: (07) 3207 8175 
 e-mail: secretary@maaa.asn.au   

Treasurer Gary Anderson, PO Box 471 Devonport TAS 7310 
Competition Rules Secretary. Fred Adler, 18 Ivory St  Noranda WA 6062 
 e-mail: maaatechsec@touch88.com.au 
M.A.A.A. Internet:  www.maaa.asn.au 
 
Manual of Procedures 

The Manual of Procedures is a “live” document and is continually being updated. Please check the 
M.A.A.A. web site from time to time to ensure that you are aware of the latest editions of the 

documents. 
 

The M.A.A.A. has recently released the following documents in the Manual of Procedures: 
 

MOP 024 Procedure: International Teams - Amended. 
MOP 033 Procedure: Travelling With Models - New. 

MOP 042 Policy: Visitor Insurance - Amended. 
MOP 057 Policy: Insurance Conditions - Amended. 
MOP 065 Policy: Unmanned Aerial Vehicles - New.  

MOP 015 Procedure: Large Model Aircraft Inspection and Operation – Amended. 
MOP 033 Form: Check List for Inspection of a Rotary Wing Model Aircraft - New.  

MAAA Statement of Rules – Amended. 
These documents are now on the M.A.A.A. web site in the Manual of Procedures section.  

 
 

Club Committees are recommended to pay particular attention to previously released MOP022 and 
are encouraged to use the document to do a risk analysis of their operations.  

 
The 61st Nationals  

The 61st Nationals will be held in Perth over the period December 29 2007 to January 4 2008. Why not 
start making plans to attend? Details can be found on the MAAA web site or at 

www.aeromodellerswa.info/nationals/index.html 
 

 
Team Trials 

All M.A.A.A. affiliate members are eligible to represent Australia at World and Continental 
Championships. Team trials for places in the teams are organised by National Special Interest 
Groups (NSIGs) or M.A.A.A. Technical Subcommittees. If you are interested, you should make 
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contact with the relevant NSIG or Subcommittee Chairman for information. Your State Association 
Secretary has contact details for NSIGs. The M.A.A.A. web site has links to NSIGs and also details of 

up-coming events and team trials, on the “Championships and Other Competitions” page. 
 

2008 CL World Champ Team Trials 
Due to the NSW State Champs being cancelled because of weather, they have been rescheduled for 
26-27-28 January 2008, at Kelso Park, Milperra NSW. An F2C trial is scheduled for 17 November, at 

Whiteman Park, Perth, WA. 
 

F1 Trans Tasman & Team Trials 
Multi Team Trials for F1A, F1B & F1C will be held as part of the WA Nationals and at Easter 2008 in 

Narrandera NSW on 21 -24 March. The Southern Cross Cup F1A will be held on 25 March, F1B & C on 
26 March. 27 March will be a reserve day.   

 
F3C Asia Oceanic. Philippines/ Cebu 25-30 May 2008 
Team Trials are set down for 17-18 November as part of the Victorian State Championships. For 
further details contact Mick Warren: mick.warren@bigpond.com.au 
 
Congratulations  to the Australian World Championship Teams  
F1A, B & C Team who, in July, competed in Odessa, Ukraine. Reports from the event indicate that it 
was held in trying weather conditions to say the least. The Australian Team placed 10th. 
 
F3B Team competed in Emmen, Switzerland  during July 2007. Overall team results placed the 
Australian team 7th. 
 
F3C was held in Wloclawek, Poland from 25 July to 5 August 2007.  The Australian team placed 15th overall. 
 
F3D was flown in Munci USA in June. Congratulations to the Australian team who placed 1st with 
outstanding individual performances from Ranjit Phelan 3rd, Chris Callow 4th, Barry Murphy 9th and 
Chris Graham 11th. 
 
Special congratulations also goes to the many supporters and helpers of all the teams on a job well 
done. 
 
 
M.A.A.A. Insurance 
The M.A.A.A. Council in May 2007 decided to keep the insurance excess amount to be paid by the person or 
association on which the third party claim is made, to $250. This was done even though the current policy 
has a $5,000 excess for each claim.  
 
This means that for each claim, the person or association has to pay the first $250. The M.A.A.A. then pays 
the balance of $4,750 on the excess and the insurance company covers the remainder of the claim. Naturally 
the M.A.A.A. does not wish to pay these large excesses out of its reserves. To make provision for these 
payments an additional $1.60 per member is included in the fees. The amount collected is put into a fund to 
cover any excess payments.  
 
On Personal Accident and Injury claims, there is a waiting period of 7 days for weekly income benefits and a 
$50 excess applies to each injury claim. The insured person must be under 90 years of age. 
 
As you can see, it is to everyone’s benefit to work toward minimising insurance claims and hence the amount 
we have to pay out on excesses. The best method to reduce claims is for us all to fly and operate safely. 
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Please take an active interest in safety and set a good example yourself. A good claims record is very 
important in obtaining suitable coverage each year. 
 
Overseas Visitor Insurance  
MOP 042 - Policy for Visitor Insurance at Flying Fields has recently been amended to assist and guide clubs 
who have overseas visitors wishing to fly from their facilities while holidaying in Australia. Such Visitors will 
hold MAAA Honorary Membership providing the requirements within MOP 042 are met. Clubs are reminded 
to make themselves familiar with these requirements and ensure the details are passed to the MAAA 
Secretary/ Registrar so the Honorary Membership Card can be issued. 
 

Unmanned Aerial Vehicles 
With the increasing numbers of UAVs starting to appear around the country, the question of these 

machines operating from registered MAAA flying fields, was raised at the last Council Conference. In 
a decision carried at this conference, Council decided to prohibit the operations of UAVs from or at 

recognised MAAA flying sites.   
MOP 065 - Policy on Unmanned Aerial Vehicles was recently released and distributed as a guide to 

clubs on UAVs and their operations. Definitions contained within the MOP on UAVs may be upgraded 
as more information is gathered regarding them and their operations. 

 
Membership Cards.  

The 2007/2008 membership renewal period is well underway with approximately two thirds of our 
members renewing. All cards are printed according to the information supplied by the State 

Registrars. Should your card have incorrect details or you change your circumstances, such as your 
address, please follow the directions in the red banner over the top of your new card, and contact 

your State Secretary to have the alterations made. It is also vital that any changes to your situation 
are recorded by your Club Secretary/Registrar. By following this procedure, all changes will be 

recorded in the State Association’s Database which is used to update the MAAA Database, ensuring 
a smooth renewal process each year. 

 
 
 
World Championship Events Calendar 
 

2008 

EVENT Information 

F2A, F2B, F2C, 
F2D 

France – Landres   Dates: 28/07/2008 - 04/08/2008 
Website : http://www.f2cmbl.org 

F3J Turkey – Istanbul  Dates:01/08/2008 - 10/08/2008 
Website: http://www.soarist.com 

F4B, F4C Poland -  Wloclawek   Dates: 11 – 20 July 2008 
F5B, F5D Ukraine 

F3A Trans 
Tasman 

Australia 

F3A Asia-Oceanic Chinese Taipei  No dates announced 
F3C Asia-Oceanic Philippines- Cebu   Dates: May 25 – 30 2008  

2009 

EVENT Awarded to 

F1A, F1B, F1C Croatia 
F1E Germany 
F3A Portugal (Tentative) 
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F3B Ukraine (Tentative) 
F3C USA  

2010 
EVENT Bids From 

F2A, F2B, F2C, 
F2D 

Hungary (Firm), Serbia & Montenegro (Firm) 

F3J Czech Republic, Hungry, France (Tentative) 
F4B, F4C Poland (Firm), Czech Republic (Firm) 
F5B, F5D USA (Tentative) 
Space Models Poland, Serbia 
F3A Asia-Oceanic Offers Invited 
F3C Asia-Oceanic Offers Invited 

 
M.A.A.A. Badges and Decals For Sale 

The M.A.A.A. Secretary has a selection of badges and decals for sale.  
M.A.A.A.:  

Metal Badge 25 X 25mm $3-00 
Cloth patch 70mm diameter $2-00 
Decal Sheet 130 X 240mm (2 large & 2 small stickers)  $3-50 
Replacement Gold Wings $6-00 
Cloth Gold Wings $2-50 
Replacement Bronze Wings $6-00 

 
There is also a VERY limited stock of FAI cloth patches and decals. These are of the old FAI logo.  

FAI Cloth patch 80mm diameter   $3-00 
FAI Decal 100mm diameter $2-00 

 
To obtain any of the above, please send a cheque or Money Order for the total amount of your order plus $1-
00 for postage to the M.A.A.A. Secretary. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events to Remember 

Sat Nov 3rd Club Day    

Friday Nov 16th Annual Dinner  Centennial  Hotel 7PM  

Sat Nov 17th 7 cell Electric Glider LMAC Symmons Plains 1.00PM 

Sat Dec 1st Club Day    

Sat Dec 15th Fun Fly Day LMAC Symmons Plains 10 to 2.30PM 

WANTED TO BUY! 

Moulded Front Screen for 

Goldberg Anniversary Edition K63 Piper Cub 

Contact Craig on 0419 251405, 6428 7652 or 

bigturkey@bigpond.com 


